
 
 

TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on:  June 11, 2024 
 

TO:  Mayor and Town Council 

 

VIA:  Kirk W. Blouin, Town Manager     

 

VIA:  Robert Miracle, CPA Deputy Town Manager, Finance and Administration 

   

FROM: Dean Mealy, II NIGP-CPP, CPPO Town Procurement and Contract Manager 

 

RE: Resolution approving ITB No. 2024-19, D-2 Outfall Repairs and Improvements to 

Murray Logan Construction, LLC in the amount of $178,948 and establishing a 

project budget in the amount of $205,790 

 

DATE:  May 31, 2024 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff recommends the Town Council approve Resolution No. 068-2024, approving ITB No. 2024-

19, D-2 Outfall Repairs and Improvements to Murray Logan Construction, LLC in the amount of 

$178,948 and establishing a project budget in the amount of $205,790. 

 

SUMMARY EXPLANATION/BACKGROUND  

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff recommends the Town Council approve Resolution No. 068-2024, approving ITB No. 2024-

19, D-2 Outfall Repairs and Improvements to Murray Logan Construction, LLC in the amount of 

$178,948 and establishing a project budget in the amount of $205,790. 

 

SUMMARY EXPLANATION/BACKGROUND  

 

The D-2 stormwater pump station located at Palmo Way provides pumped movement of 

stormwater through a piped system and outfall structure discharging to the Lake Worth Lagoon. 

The D-2 outfall structure at the lagoon serves as a velocity dissipator and needs repairs. The top 

of the structure's west side adjacent to the manatee grate shows evidence of rebar corrosion and 

delaminating concrete. There are also areas of rebar rust staining in the concrete and some minor 

spalls that need attention to maintain the structure. Public Works Engineering identified the need 

to remove the top of the structure, perform concrete repairs to the sides of the structure, and add 

rip rap to the north and south sides for erosion control. 

 
Procurement and Contract Management issued ITB No. 2024-19 and received two bids. The low, 

responsive, and responsible bidder is Murray Logan Construction, Inc. The bids ranged from $178,948 to 

$208,900. The engineer’s opinion of the cost for the project was $205,000.  

 

Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. reviewed the bid submittals and recommended an award to Murray 

Logan Construction, LLC. I have attached their review as additional backup information.  

 



FUNDING/FISCAL IMPACT 

 
Funding for this award will be from the Capital Improvement Fund.  

 

TOWN ATTORNEY REVIEW 

 

This format has been utilized by the Town in previous recommendations and was approved by the 

Town Attorney. 

 

 

 


